Office of Superintendent of Schools May 2, 2002
Board Meeting of May 15, 2002

Education
Mercedes Toural, Associate Superintendent

SUBJECT: CONFIRMATION OF THE AUTHORIZATION BY THE SUPERINTENDENT
TO ACCEPT TWELVE ENGINES AND OTHER COMPONENTS FROM
GENERAL MOTORS CORPORATION AS THEY BECOME AVAILABLE,
TO BE USED BY STUDENTS IN THE AUTOMOTIVE TECHNOLOGY
PROGRAM AT LINDSEY HOPKINS TECHNICAL EDUCATION CENTER,
EFFECTIVE MARCH 22, 2002 THROUGH JUNE 30, 2003

General Motors Corporation (GMC) has demonstrated its support of Miami-Dade County
Public Schools Automotive Technology programs by offering to donate twelve new GM
powertrain engines to be used by students at Lindsey Hopkins Technical Education Center.
A response to the offer was required by GMC within two days. In addition, GMC plans to
donate other automotive components to selected schools in the District, as they become
available. Upon approval and acceptance, a letter of appreciation will be sent to the donor.

Mr. Robert J. Slovey is the National ASEP/AYES Manager at General Motors Corporation.

No local funds are required.

RECOMMENDED: That The School Board of Miami-Dade County, Florida, confirm
acceptance of twelve engines and other components from General
Motors Corporation, as they become available, to be used by students
in the Automotive Technolegy Program at Lindsey Hopkins Technical
Education Center, effective March 22, 2002 through June 30, 2003.

No local funds are required.
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